## From the desk of

## Professor Gordon S. Maxwell

FLS, FABI BSc, MSc(Hons), MA, PhD, DipSTColl., DipEd, Dip Tchg, C Biol, MIBiol (UK)

- c, MSc(Hons), MA, PhD, DipSTColl., DipEd, Dip Tchg, C Biol, MiBiol (UK)

  \* Member International Society for Mangrove Ecosystems (ISME)

  \* Member Technical Advisory Committee, ISME

  \* On-going Associations with MAB, UNESCO, ASPACO, Ecotone,
  SeaBRnet; Universities of Ryukyu, Tropical Biosphere
  Research Centre, Okinawa; Tokyo University of Agriculture;
  Srinakharinwirot University, Bangkok, Thailand; Open University
  of Hong Kong; Caritals Institute of Higher Ed, Hong Kong;
  Thailand Environment Institute; Dept of Marine and Coastal Resources,
  Thailand; MERD, Hanoi National Pedagogic University (Mangrove Res.);
  SUNY (State University of New York); Walkato Regional Council,
  New Zealand (N.Z.); "Director Ecosystem Research Centre, Hauraki Plains, N.Z.



To: General Manager, PF Olsen Ltd., PO Box 516, Gisborne 4040.

Dear General Manager,

Re: Forest Inspection visit to Matawai & Te Kapu on Feb 26, 2015

I would like to record my thanks for a most helpful inspection of our forests at Matawai Lot 13 and Te Kapu Lot 10.

Adam Sewell (Forest Manager) impressed us with his professionalism, organization and up-to-date information. In addition, his thoughtfulness and enthusiasm for his work made the day totally worthwhile.

I will pass on my findings and good news to a co-investor and friend, Bruce Gillespie who is now back overseas. Thank you!

(oxwell

Best wishes,

Sincerely, Gordon S. Maxwell